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AGEMENT

TO: All Bayshore and SBC Residents and Families
FROM: Gail Cha

DATE: July 9,

RE: Coronavirus Update #32 — Bayshore Place

This memo is a follow-up to update #31 advising you of a resident at Bayshore Place who tested
positive for COVID-19. The resident that tested positive is still hospitalized and is stable. I spoke to
the hospital staff and family, and we are encouraged by her progress. The resident will be retested
today at the hospital. As a result of this positive test on July 6th, we had isolated and tested all other
Bayshore Place residents. All these residents have subsequently tested NEGATIVE. We are
continuing to keep all residents isolated and are doing clinical assessments, and performing
temperature and oxygen saturation checks twice per shift.

We have learned today that an employee who worked at Bayshore Place has tested positive for
COVID-19. This employee was tested on July 2, 2020 as a part of our standard two-week testing
routine, with the results being received today, July 9, 2020. For unrelated reasons, this employee has
not worked since July 4™ 2020 and will remain quarantined. This employee is currently reporting
feeling well.

Fortunately, staff and resident potential exposure was limited in nature due to the primary duties
assigned to this staff member being mainly administrative in nature, with some short-term resident care
duties. All other Bayshore Place staff tested on July 2, 2020 were found to be NEGATIVE. Out of an
abundance of caution, staff in Bayshore Place were retested today, July 9, 2020.

Additionally, should a resident at The Inn be deemed to have met exposure criteria with this employee,
they will be tested immediately. All staff that does work for/at Bayshore Place and The Inn will be
tested again on July 16, 2020 as part of the scheduled routine two-week testing.

We will continue to keep you informed. If you have questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
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